                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
Minutes of meeting held on
 THURSDAY 8th January, 2015 


Present:           Cllrs: David Rees (Chairman), Paul Brown, Paul Raymond, Sue Whitmore, 

                                      Len Cotton, Toby Hale

            Apols:               Cllr. Chris Prior
            In attendance:  Vanessa Walker – Clerk, Byron Reynolds, Richard Cotton - GTI


1. Byron Reynolds and Richard Cotton attended the meeting on behalf of GTI seeking clarification

on how the Community Council and GTI can work together and benefit the village of Trefin.  The Community Council has been instrumental in dealing with the legal aspects of Chapel House and the Village Hall on behalf of GTI but over a period of years the financial relationship between the two organisations has become unclear. Byron explained the history of GTI which is now moving into a new era with new younger members who have ideas on improving the Trefin village facilities.  Those present discussed how to move forward.  Councillors requested a copy of the most recent accounts and it was agreed that GTI should forward a proposal of partnership by the next meeting for further discussion. 


2. The minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 4th December, 2014, were read and agreed. Proposed by Cllr. L Cotton and seconded by Cllr. T Hale.

3. Matters Arising
            Casual Vacancy – the Clerk had prepared posters to be put in the noticeboards, the Sloop Inn and  

            Croesgoch Stores.  The Community Councillor evening would be postponed to March.  The Clerk 

            was asked to contact Martin Roberts and to invite Jane Gibson from the PCNPA to speak at the 

            meeting.   Some councillors expressed an interest in attending Mathry CC meeting with Jane     

            Gibson.  The Clerk was asked to arrange this.

4. Finance 
Payments requested:    Voucher for internal auditor - £10.00

                                      Paragon Security - £65.00 (fire safety – Village Hall)

Proposed by Cllr. L Cotton and seconded by Cllr. P Brown.

Village Hall rent - £20 received.

Financial information sheets were given out to those at the meeting.
5. Planning

Planning Applications Approved

PCC

14/0481/LB:  5 Swallows Rest, TYrenewydd Fawr, Croesgoch – internal alterations

5.  Correspondence
     a)  PCC – request for Precept amount received.
     b)  Presbyterian Church of Wales – email reply to query about renewal of lease received.
     c)  Pembs County Council – request to take electric and water meter readings to allow for an 
          accurate handover of the Trefin toilet facility.
6. Trefin Toilet
The Clerk had hand delivered the lease to Pembs County Council and requested repair of the fencing so that all the boundaries are in good order at the start of the lease.  
The Clerk had been in touch with Danfo, the current Pembs County Council cleaning contractor,   Cllr. L Cotton offered to meet with the contractor..

7.  Chapel House  

8.  Facebook (regular item)
     10 likes now.

9. Precept
     The Community Council agreed to keep the Precept at £4,000.   Proposed by Cllr. P 

     Raymond and seconded by Cllr. L Cotton.
Signed …………………………………………………

